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Hart County Board of Assessors

P.O. Box 810

165 W. Franklin Street

Hartwell, GA  30643

Board Members:  

James McMullan, Chairman

Anne Thompson

Lloyd Cowart

Ronda Starks

Garner Peck 

The Hart County Board of Assessors met Thursday, January 14, 2010 for a Special Called meeting at the GMASS office building. Those in attendance were Board of Assessor members: James McMullan, Chairman, Anne Thompson, Lloyd Cowart, Garner Peck & Ronda Starks. Also in attendance were Rebecca Duncan, Chief Appraiser, Bruce Grant, Associate Chief Appraiser, Gary Kappeler, Secretary, GMASS and members of the public.

Gary Kappeler took minutes for this meeting.  

Mr. McMullan, Chairman, called the meeting to order at 9:05 A.M.

Mr. Cowart opened with prayer. 

Motion was made by Mr. Cowart to approve agenda as presented. Motion was seconded by Mrs. Thompson. Motion was passed by unanimous consent.

Motion was made by Mr. Cowart to accept the January 7th minutes as amended. Motion was seconded by Mr. Peck. Motion passed by unanimous consent.

Revaluation Update

Mr. McCormick of GMASS reported that January 22nd through the 28th of January GMASS would be going over the land values. 

Mr. McCormick gave the board a handout that explained the breakdown of the revaluation process; the field review, data entry, schedules and tables.

Mr. McCormick informed the board that all of the tables and schedules were redone since the data entry process.

Mr. McCormick gave the board an example of an estimated sales ratio analysis for all of Hart County where the coefficient of dispersion (cod) and the price differential (prd) are well within the standards set by the Georgia Department of Revenue. 

Public Communications

The board and GMASS discussed with members of the public that bank loans on your property have no determining effect on your value, because the loan amount which is determined by the bank can be effected by many different things and not necessarily what your property is actually worth.

PowerPoint Presentation

Mrs. Reese of GMASS gave the board a power point presentation which included large and small rural land ratio studies and a map showing county coding based on land sales. An abstraction aerial was shown to inform the board and members of the public how GMASS abstracted the housing price in a sale from the actual land sale. 

Mrs. Reese then informed the board that all of the old pricing codes had been changed, and a market trend slide was shown.

Board took a comfort break at 10:45 A.M.

Board reconvened at 10:57 A.M.

Mr. McCormick of GMASS requested at 11:40 A.M. that he and Mrs. Reese be excused from the meeting until the meeting on January 28th when they will have the values ready for proposal to the board for review.

Mr. Cowart made a motion to adjourn the special called meeting at 11:45 A.M. Motion was seconded by Mr. Peck. Motion passed by unanimous consent.

The next regularly scheduled meeting for the Board of Assessors will be Thursday January 21st at 9:00 A.M.
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* Documents are attached to the original minutes in the Tax Assessors Office. 

